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Universal Periodic Review of the Republic of El Salvador

27 October 2014

Intervention by the Delegation of Estonia

Estonia warmly welcomes the delegation of the Republic of El Salvador to its second UPR. We thank El Salvador for their work in preparing the report and for the additional information provided today.

Estonia would firstly like to welcome the recent election of El Salvador to the Human Rights Council and hopes that this translates into better protection of human rights also in the country.
We commend the Republic of El Salvador for a number of positive steps taken since the previous UPR, including the ratification of the Second Optional Protocol to the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, aiming at the abolition of the death penalty (ICCPR-OP2), the extension of a standing invitation to the UN Special Procedures and the good cooperation with Treaty Bodies. Here we encourage El Salvador to comply with the pending follow-up requests sent by the Treaty Bodies.
Estonia recognises El Salvador for its commitment regarding freedom of media and expression. At the same time we believe that even more could be done to ensure the protection of safety and security of journalists and media workers. We further welcome the passing of legislation in 2013 allowing citizens living abroad to vote in the country's presidential elections.
We would like to highlight that children´s rights issues are receiving much more attention. El Salvador has also made progress in the recognition of indigenous peoples. We would like to encourage the Government to continue its efforts in these fields.
Estonia also invites the Government of the Republic of El Salvador to continue to take steps to prevent discrimination and violence against LGBTI persons and women, and to continue to effectively and properly investigate the crimes of femicide. We call on the government to encourage national dialogue on the issue of allowing abortion and to amend the respective legislation.
Estonia would like to make the following recommendations to the Government of the Republic of El Salvador:

· to accede and fully align its national legislation with the Rome Statute of the International Criminal Court (ICC), and accede to the Agreement on Privileges and Immunities of the Court (APIC);

· to promote literacy, especially in rural areas and focus these efforts on women and girls;
· to put further effort and attention into the prevention of violence against children, to expressly prohibit corporal punishment by law in all settings, to eliminate worst forms of child labour, and to prevent children from living in the street.
We would like to wish the delegation of El Salvador a successful review meeting. 

Thank You!
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